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quality, water quality, wetlands and
noise issues.
ERP No. D–NOA–G39030–TX Rating LO,

Texas Combined Coastal Management
Program, Implementation, Federal
Approval, Gulf of Mexico, TX.
Summary: EPA had no objection to

the selection of the preferred alternative
described in the draft EIS.
ERP No. DS–VAD–G99005–OK Rating

LO, Oklahoma City Area National
Cemetery Construction and
Operation, Updated Information on a
New Potential Site, Fort Sill, Comache
County, OK.
Summary: EPA had no objection to

the selection of the preferred alternative.

Final EISs
ERP No. F–AFS–G65060–TX Texas

National Forests and Grasslands
Revised Land and Resource
Management Plan, Implementation,
several counties, TX.
Summary: EPA had no objection to

the selection of the preferred alternative
described in the Final EIS.
ERP No. F–AFS–L60101–ID Secesh River

Subdivision Access Roads,
Implementation, Special-Use-Permit,
Idaho County, ID.
Summary: Review of the Final EIS has

been completed and the project found to
be satisfactory.
ERP No. F–AFS–L65257–ID Beaver/

Cedar Land Change Project,
Implementation, Clearwater National
Forest, North Fork and Palause Ranger
Districts, Clearwater and Latah
Counties, ID.
Summary: Review of the Final EIS

was not deemed necessary. No formal
comment letter was sent to the
preparing agency.
ERP No. F–COE–E32076–NC Cape Fear-

Northeast Cape Fear Rivers
Comprehensive Study for Deepening
of the Wilmington Harbor Ship
Channel, Navigation Improvement,
New Hanover and Brunswick
Counties, NC.
Summary: EPA’s previous concerns

have been lessened to an acceptable
level due to the mitigation measures,
therefore EPA has no objection to the
action as proposed.
ERP No. F–FHW–K40213–NV Tier 1—

FEIS Northern and Western Las Vegas
Beltway Establishment, Need for and
Location of a Transportation Corridor,
Clark County, NV.
Summary: Federal Highway

Administration’s addressed all of EPA’s
previous concerns, therefore EPA has no
objection to the project as proposed.
ERP No. F–FRC–E05047–GA North

Georgia Hydroelectric Project, (FERC.

No. 2354–018) Issuance of
Relicensing, Savannah River Basin,
Tallulah, Tugalo and Chattooga
Rivers, GA and SC.
Summary: EPA’s review found that

most project impacts were adequately
described. Additional information on
sewage/water quality impacts associated
with increased recreational activities
would have been desirable.
ERP No. F–NPS–K60100–AZ

Programmatic EIS—Juan Bautista de
Anza National Historic Trail
Comprehensive Management Plan,
Implementation, several counties, AZ
and CA.
Summary: Review of the Final EIS

was not deemed necessary. No formal
comment letter was sent to the
preparing agency.
ERP No. FS–SCS–G36081–TX Attoyac

Bayou Watershed, Flood Prevention
and Watershed Protection, New
Information concerning Installation of
a Multiple-purpose Reservoir on the
Naconiche Creek Watershed for Flood
Prevention and Recreational Storage,
Funding, Nacogdoches, Shelby, Rusk
and San Augustine Counties, TX.
Summary: EPA had no objection to

the selection of the preferred alternative
as described in the Final EIS.

Dated: October 22, 1996.
William D. Dickerson,
Director, NEPA Compliance Division, Office
of Federal Activities.
[FR Doc. 96–27475 Filed 10–24–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–P

[OPP–30342A; FRL–5394–5]

Buckman Laboratories, Inc.; Approval
of a Pesticide Product Registration

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This notice announces
Agency approval of an application
submitted by Buckman Laboratories,
Inc., to conditionally register the
pesticide product Busan 1104
containing a new active ingredient not
included in any previously registered
product pursuant to the provisions of
section 3(c)(7)(C) of the Federal
Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide
Act (FIFRA), as amended.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: By
mail: Marion Johnson, Product Manager
(PM) 31, Registration Division (7505C),
Office of Pesticide Programs, 401 M St.,
SW., Washington, DC 20460. Office
location and telephone number: Rm.
250, CM #2, Environmental Protection

Agency, 1921 Jefferson Davis Hwy,
Arlington, VA 22202, (703–305–5675).

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: EPA
issued a notice published in the Federal
Register of September 2, 1992 (57 FR
40186; FRL–4081–5), which announced
that Buckman Laboratories, Inc., 1256
N. McLean Blvd. Memphis, TN 38108,
had submitted an application to register
the pesticide product Busan 1104 (EPA
File Symbol 1448–GLR) containing the
active ingredient 1H-pyrazole-1-
methanol 3,5-dimethyl at 93 percent, an
active ingredient not included in any
previously registered product.

The application was approved on
August 19, 1996, as Busan 1104, a
preservative in manufacturing emulsion
paints, adhesives, latex emulsions,
polishes, waxes, papermaking
chemicals, coatings, detergents, inks,
textiles, and construction materials
(EPA Registration Number 1448–351).

A conditional registration may be
granted under section 3(c)(7)(C) of
FIFRA for a new active ingredient where
certain data are lacking because a period
reasonably sufficient for generation of
the data has not elapsed since the
Administrator first imposed the data
requirements, on condition that such
data are received by the end of the
conditional registration period and do
not meet or exceed the risk criteria set
forth in 40 CFR 154.7; that use of the
pesticide during the conditional
registration period will not cause
unreasonable adverse effects on the
environment; and that use of the
pesticide is in the public interest.

The Agency has considered the
available data on the risks associated
with the proposed use of 1H-pyrazole-
1-methanol 3,5-dimethyl, and
information on social, economic, and
environmental benefits to be derived
from such use. Specifically, the Agency
has considered the nature of the
chemical and its pattern of use,
application methods and rates, and level
and extent of potential exposure. Based
on these reviews, the Agency was able
to make basic health and safety
determinations which show that use of
1H-pyrazole-1-methanol 3,5-dimethyl
during the period of conditional
registration is not expected to cause any
unreasonable adverse effect on the
environment, and that use of the
pesticide is in the public interest.

Consistent with section 3(c)(7)(C), the
Agency has determined that this
conditional registration is in the public
interest. Use of the pesticides are of
significance to the user community, and
appropriate labeling, use directions, and
other measures have been taken to
ensure that use of the pesticides will not
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result in unreasonable adverse effects to
man and the environment.

More detailed information on this
conditional registration is contained in
the EPA Pesticide Fact Sheet on 1H-
pyrazole-1-methanol 3,5-dimethyl.

A copy of the fact sheet, which
provides a summary description of the
chemical, use patterns and
formulations, science findings, and the
Agency’s regulatory position and
rationale, may be obtained from the
National Technical Information Service
(NTIS), 5285 Port Royal Road,
Springfield, VA 22161.

In accordance with section 3(c)(2) of
FIFRA, a copy of the approved label and
the list of data references used to
support registration are available for
public inspection in the office of the
Product Manager. The data and other
scientific information used to support
registration, except for material
specifically protected by section 10 of
FIFRA, are available for public
inspection in the Public Response and
Program Resources Branch, Field
Operations Division (7506C), Office of
Pesticide Programs, Environmental
Protection Agency, Rm. 1132, CM #2,
Arlington, VA 22202 (703–305–5805).
Requests for data must be made in
accordance with the provisions of the
Freedom of Information Act and must
be addressed to the Freedom of
Information Office (A–101), 401 M St.,
SW., Washington, DC 20460. Such
requests should: (1) Identify the product
name and registration number and (2)
specify the data or information desired.

Authority: 7 U.S.C. 136.

List of Subjects
Environmental protection, Pesticides

and pests, Product registration.
Dated: October 1, 1996.

Stephen L. Johnson,
Director, Registration Division, Office of
Pesticide Programs.

[FR Doc. 96–27466 Filed 10–24–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–F

[OPP–30348B; FRL–5377–8]

Johnson and Johnson Inc.; Approval
of a Pesticide Product Registration

AGENCY: Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This notice announces
Agency approval of an application
submitted by Johnson and Johnson
Medical Inc., to conditionally register
the pesticide product Cidex O.P.A.
Antimicrobial containing an active

ingredient not included in any
previously registered product pursuant
to the provisions of section 3(c)(7)(C) of
the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and
Rodenticide Act (FIFRA), as amended.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: By
mail: Marion Johnson, Product Manager
(PM) 31, Registration Division (7505C),
Office of Pesticide Programs, 401 M St.,
SW., Washington, DC 20460. Office
location and telephone number: Rm.
250, CM #2, Environmental Protection
Agency, 1921 Jefferson Davis Hwy,
Arlington, VA 22202, 703–305–5675; e-
mail: johnson.marion@epamail.epa.gov.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: EPA
issued a notice, published in the
Federal Register of February 18, 1993
(58 FR 8945; FRL–4188–8), which
announced that Johnson and Johnson
Medical Inc., P.O. Box 90130, Arlington,
TX 76004, had submitted an application
to conditionally register the pesticide
product Cidex O.P.A. Antimicrobial
(EPA File Symbol 7078–RT), containing
the active ingredient 1,2-
benzenedicarboxaldehyde at 99 percent,
an active ingredient not included in any
previously registered product.

The application was approved on May
10, 1996, for use in the formulation of
sterilant and disinfectant products (EPA
Registration Number 7078–17).

A conditional registration may be
granted under section 3(c)(7)(C) of
FIFRA for a new active ingredient where
certain data are lacking, on condition
that such data are received by the end
of the conditional registration period
and do not meet or exceed the risk
criteria set forth in 40 CFR 154.7; that
use of the pesticide during the
conditional registration period will not
cause unreasonable adverse effects; and
that use of the pesticide is in the public
interest.

The Agency has considered the
available data on the risks associated
with the proposed use of 1,2-
benzenedicarboxaldehyde, and
information on social, economic, and
environmental benefits to be derived
from such use. Specifically, the Agency
has considered the nature and its
pattern of use, application methods and
rates, and level and extent of potential
exposure. Based on these reviews, the
Agency was able to make basic health
and safety determinations which show
that use of 1,2-
benzenedicarboxaldehyde during the
period of conditional registration will
not cause any unreasonable adverse
effect on the environment, and that use
of the pesticide is, in the public interest.

This conditional registration requires
an Avian Dietary Study and Hydrolysis
Study, especially for formulating and

manufacturing use products. If the
conditions are not complied with the
registrations will be subject to
cancellation in accordance with FIFRA
section 6(e).

Consistent with section 3(c)(7)(C), the
Agency has determined that this
conditional registration is in the public
interest. Use of the pesticides are of
significance to the user community, and
appropriate labeling, use directions, and
other measures have been taken to
ensure that use of the pesticides will not
result in unreasonable adverse effects to
man and the environment.

More detailed information on this
conditional registration is contained in
an EPA Pesticide Fact Sheet on 1,2-
benzenedicarboxaldehyde.

A copy of this fact sheet, which
provides a summary description of the
chemical, use patterns and
formulations, science findings, and the
Agency’s regulatory position and
rationale, may be obtained from the
National Technical Information Service
(NTIS), 5285 Port Royal Road,
Springfield, VA 22161.

In accordance with section 3(c)(2) of
FIFRA, a copy of the approved label and
the list of data references used to
support registration are available for
public inspection in the office of the
Product Manager. The data and other
scientific information used to support
registration, except for material
specifically protected by section 10 of
FIFRA, are available for public
inspection in the Public Response and
Program Resources Branch, Field
Operations Division (7506C), Office of
Pesticide Programs, Environmental
Protection Agency, Rm. 1132, CM #2,
Arlington, VA 22202 (703–305–5805).
Requests for data must be made in
accordance with the provisions of the
Freedom of Information Act and must
be addressed to the Freedom of
Information Office (A-101), 401 M St.,
SW., Washington, D.C. 20460. Such
requests should: (1) Identify the product
name and registration number and (2)
specify the data or information desired.

Authority: 7 U.S.C. 136.

List of Subjects

Environmental protection, Pesticides
and pests, Product registration.

Dated: September 27, 1996.

Peter Caulkins,

Acting Director, Registration Division, Office
of Pesticide Programs.

[FR Doc. 96–27467 Filed 10–24–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560–50–F
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